

             Bald Eagle Repeater Association




                     Meeting





         July 17, 2002

A regular club meeting was held on July 17, 2002 at the home of Bill, N3JIX and Tina Barnes in Montgomery.

The meeting was called to order by the President, Jim Boose, KB3ETE at 7:15pm.

Members present were:

Bill Barnes, N3JIX, Jim Boose, KB3ETE, Keith Brown, KB3CB, Fran Burke, N3ZHC, Ken Frey, WB3HOI, Ryan Gross, N3SSL, Rob Paulhamus, KB3FIC, Bobby Paulhamus, KB3FTA, Tom Rhoat, WA3GDK, John Springman, KB3AWQ and Ken Swinn, N3ZCJ.

The minutes of the meeting held on May 15, 2002 were approved on a motion by John Springman, KB3AWQ and seconded by Ryan Gross, N3SSL.

The Treasurer Report was given by Ken Frey, Secretary-Treasurer and reported:

Old Balance on May 15th, 2002--------------------------------------$738.21

Deposits made May through July, 2002-------------------$448.00

Paid Outs made May through July, 2002------------------$118.50

New Balance July 17th, 2002----------------------------------------$1,067.71

On a motion by Keith Brown,KB3CB to accept the Treasurer report was seconded by John Springman, KB3AWQ and was approved.

Old Business:
The Equipment that is left from Bob Shearer will be taken to the Bloomsburg Hamfest next year if not sold before that time. The two Receivers will be put up for sale on E-Bay.

There were 6 Club members that helped with work day on June 29th. The top section of the old tower was taken down because of damage, leaving about 30’ standing. This will be taken down and be used with the .49 repeater. The Shakespeare Antennae will be tested for any damage and if usable will be used for the .49 repeater. The UHF antennae was taken down because of damage and was sent back to the factory because it’s still under warranty. A new 8’ Fluorescent light was installed in the repeater building.  Work to be done, the old fluorescent light will be installed in back of the repeater racks and this will be done by Keith Brown, KB3CB and repair work around the door will be done by Jim Boose, KB3ETE.
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Fran Burke, N3ZHC, Chairman of the Field Day gave a detailed report. There were 16 Club Members present, 13 non members and 10 visitors at the site. There was a total of 1,261 contacts made. The final score was tabulated at 3,294 points. The Club operated on Class 4-A using the call K3BM. (Bob Montgomery call letters.)

80 Meter contacts-------------------------334

40 Meter      “     -------------------------593

20 Meter      “     -------------------------151

20 Meter, Ritty---------------------------- 36

15 Meter contacts------------------------  82

10 Meter      “     ------------------------- 42

 6 Meter       “     ------------------------- 23

On a motion by Bill Barnes to pay for the supplies used for Field Day was seconded by Keith Brown and was approved. This was in the amount of  $10.00.

Repeater reports:

Bill Barnes, N3JIX reported that all is working very well with the .05 Controller. It’s working much better than expected and with no problems. The autopatch is working very well and the crossbanding is working well. The PL will be kept on the repeater 24 hours a day 7 days a week. On a motion by Bill Barnes, N3JIX to use the .05 Controller and also use crossbanding of the repeaters indefinitely was seconded by Keith Brown, KB3CB and the motion was approved.

Bill Barnes, N3JIX stated that he sent in the Repeater Coordination and that he has to re-submit it due to an error on the location.

Ryan Gross, N3SSL reported on the .05UHF Repeater and stated that the antennae was sent back to the factory for repairs. He is using the packet antennae temporarily.

Rob Paulhamus, KB3FIC reported on the .49 Repeater and all is working well, but would like to get it up higher. It was decided that he could use the 30’ of old tower from the repeater site.

There will be a Club Picnic held this year on Sunday, August 11th at 1:00pm to ? Rain or Shine at the home of Bill, N3JIX and Tina Barnes in Montgomery. The club will furnish the meat and rolls and drink. Members and families are invited and are asked  to bring a side dish along to pass and your swimming suit. The pool will be open. 

The possibility of having a Fox Hunt was discussed for next year.

Purchasing Field Day T Shirts was discussed. The shirts  cost $12.95. A survey will be taken to see if there is any interest with the club members purchasing the shirts.

This ended all regular Club business and on a motion by Rob Paulhamus, KB3FIC to adjourn was seconded by Keith Brown, KB3CB.
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A 50/50 drawing was held after the regular club meeting. There was $16.00 taken in. The winner was Fran Burke, N3ZHC. Fran took $5.00 and gave $3.00 to the club. The club received a total $11.00 from the drawing.

Refreshments were served after the meeting and a nice social hour with the members present.  The Club wishes to thank Bill, N3JIX and Tina Barnes for the use of their home to hold tonight’s meeting.

The next scheduled Club Meeting will be held on September 18th. 2002, at the home of Bill, N3JIX and Tina Barnes in Montgomery.

Respectfully submitted,

Ken Frey, WB3HOI

Secretary, BERA
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